Celebrant: The Rev'd. Stuart Hallam Preacher: The Rev'd. Stuart Hallam

DATES TO NOTE

Sun. Nov.3	Parish lunch, 11:30 am, Gym. By donation
Mon. Nov. 4	Monday Mantras, 10:00 am, Totem Room
Mon. Nov. 4	Jones Girls meeting, 12:00 pm, Fireside Room
Mon. Nov. 4	Afghan Diaries, 7:30 pm, Fireside Room
Sun. Nov. 10	Men's Breakfast, 8:30 am, Fireside Room
Sun. Nov. 10	Remembrance Day Service *different time* 10:30 am, Church
Tues. Nov. 12	Extinction Rebellion, 7 pm, Gym
Mon. Nov. 18	Advent Study Group, 7:30 pm, Totem Room
Sun. Nov. 23	All Parish Open Gym & Games, 6 pm, Fireside Room
Mon. Nov. 25	Advent Study Group, 7:30 pm, Totem Room
Sat. Nov. 30	Christmas Fair 11:00 am – 2:00pm
Sun. Dec. 1	Advent Lessons & Carols, 4 pm, Church
Mon. Dec. 2	Jones Girls Meeting, 12:00 pm, Fireside Room
Mon. Dec. 2	Advent Study Group, 7:30 pm, Totem Room



PARISH LUNCH, TODAY AFTER THE 10 AM SERVICE

The tables are set for you, your family and friends. Come along for a no-fuss, tasty lunch, with no dishes to wash! Suggested donation of about \$5. per person. See you then. Fellowship Committee.





"AFGHAN DIARIES"

Our rector, Stuart, will share his experience of being a Commando Chaplain on Operations in Afghanistan on Monday, November 4 at 7:30 pm in the Fireside Room

WESTSIDE ANGLICANS NEIGHBOURHOOD MINISTRY

Today is Neighbourhood Ministry Sunday. Thank-you very much for all of your donations which have been especially plentiful these past few weeks.

The following is a summary of the activities of the Westside Anglicans Neighbourhood Ministry from the beginning of May (October 15-



October 30 inclusive), including highlights from our Saturday Street Outreach teams and our Mobile Care Unit (MCU).

Over the course of the last two weeks, the MCU social service teams visiting St. Augustine's and Kits Showers served a total of 6 clients, and the medical side served several as well. The Street Teams made 27 connections in the Neighbourhood.

The end of October marked the beginning of the new social work students' practicum with the Neighbourhood Ministry. Welcome Casey and Sidney! One of our street team gifted her own hat to one of our friends who needed a warm hat... giving the shirts off our backs and the hats off our heads!

Thank you to the parishioners from St. Anselm's, St. Philip's, St. Helen's and St. John's Shaughnessy, who have donated items and clothing so that we can be so amply supplied on Saturdays.

REQUEST FOR VOLUNTEERS

The Neighbourhood Ministry is looking for volunteers. We are currently looking for volunteers to participate in our street visits. This job involves 3 hours work on a Saturday morning once a month, though there is some flexibility such that if a volunteer can't always make it for their assigned shift it is not a problem. Three hours of training are required for this position. If you would like to attend the training to learn more about the programme you would be very welcome; you wouldn't need to commit to volunteering. If you are interested please email or telephone Beth Vondette at 604-312-1241 or ministrymcu@gmail.com



UPDATE ON THE CAPITAL CAMPAIGN: UNDER OUR ROOF AND BEYOND OUR WALLS

Please return your pledge in the collection plate, to your visitor, or to the office. If you have been meaning to pledge but haven't got around to it, expect follow-up contact from your visitor soon. As your financial commitment supports St Philip's future, our church will be able to fund property upkeep like new roofs, plus ministries, staffing and programs that reach beyond our walls and grow the church.

YOUR VOICE

Share your opinions on the "Your Voice" website questionnaire to add to the responses already received. Go to stphilipsdunbar.com and click on Planning 2019 at the top of the page.





ROOFING NEWS!

Thanks to your returned Capital Campaign pledges worth over \$830,000 so far, the Property Committee has received a \$215,000 budget from Trustees to replace roofs on the Hall, Church and Rectory. Furthermore, as a result of a very generous anonymous donation of \$30,000, Trustees on Oct. 9 authorized an *increased* roofing budget to enable a choice of Eco Roof Shakes on the church building. Several churches on the North Shore have chosen

this product for their sanctuaries: North Lonsdale United Church and West Vancouver United Church to name two.

YOUTH SPACE

Four of St Philip's youth tried out their new space in the Upstairs Room last Sunday. It's up the main stairs, next door to Godly Play. The room is ready to hang out in with storage for snacks, drinks, books and games. The bulletin board is all yours.





MONDAY MANTRAS

All are welcome to join the weekly meditation group on Monday mornings at 10 am in the Totem Room, led by Paddy Leal. Monday Mantras will not occur on Statutory Holidays.

2020 CHURCH CALENDARS

The 2020 Anglican Church Calendars have arrived. They are \$6.00 each and Janet Brown will be selling them after the 10 am service. They can also be bought through the office between 9 am and noon Monday through Friday.





NEW VOICES SOUGHT FOR THE CHOIR

Please consider joining the choir for the rehearsals leading up to the Advent Carol Service. Rehearsals are at 7 pm on Thursdays in the Church. Please let Michael Murray know if you are interested at: michaelmurrayorgan@gmail.com, or speak with him after Church on Sunday.

CHRISTMAS FAIR RAFFLE TICKETS

\$20 cash or cheque for a book of ten. Prizes:

- Sweet Somethings High Tea for Two
- Festive Floral Centrepiece from *Stems* at Stong's
- Three tickets to The Arts Club: The Sound of Music on Dec. 29 @ 1:00 pm





THE CHRISTMAS FAIR

Convene: All the stalls have conveners. Thanks! See the conveners' list

on the back page.

Create: Whatever will sell at a fair. Sew, knit, preserve, mix,

assemble, paint, carve, bake

Collect: Re-gift jewellery, gifts, Attic Treasures, beautiful things and

Xmas decor

Donate: Give goods or a service, and solicit Silent Auction items from

local merchants

The Silent Auction is looking for help in obtaining items from our local merchants. There is an "ask" letter from the Rector outlining our event and requesting a donation. This letter should be given to each amenable merchant so they have our background and Charitable Donation number. If you are able to hand these letters to merchants in one or more of our zones, or to your favourite businesses, please contact Glenna Geddes to obtain some letters and to assign your name to a designated zone so we don't visit the same merchants twice. Take along Christmas Fair posters to put up in the window. I would be <u>very</u> happy to hear from you! (glenna.geddes@telus.net)



CHRISTMAS FAIR CONVENERS, NOVEMBER 30, 2019

Stall	Convener(s)	E-mail	Phone
Fair Convenor/ Raffle	Debbie Matheson	debbiematheson53@gmail.com	604-202-6196
Christmas Cakes	Joanne Vondette	jvondette@gmail.com	604-263-9792
	Catriona Wilson	CCDE.Wilson@gmail.com	604-738-3909
Home Baking	Laura Millman	lynxmillman@yahoo.com	604-338-5623
	Catriona Wilson	CCDE.Wilson@gmail.com	604-738-3909
Gifts & Jewellery	Janet Brown	g.brown@shaw.ca	604-266-0571
	Cynthia Bouchard	cynbouchard@hotmail.com	604-817-6421

		•	
Handcrafts	Marian Boyle Penni Stock	marianboyle@shaw.ca pstock@shaw.ca	604-263-0751 604-733-7154
Kitchen Gourmet	Dora Martin	doramartin1957@gmail.com	604-222-9206
Attic Treasures	Diana Bragg Joanne Vondette	dasbragg@gmail.com jvondette@gmail.com	604-928-4378 604-263-9792
Silent Auction	Glenna Geddes	glenna.geddes@telus.net	604-224-5495
Tea Room	Ursula Bell	ursula_bell@icloud.com	
Christmas Table	Diane Driscoll Kira Domaschuk	finddiane@shaw.ca kiradom@mac.com	604-224-1491 778-227-9087
Bottle Tombola Kids' Corner	Euan Wilson Duncan Wilson	CCDE.Wilson@gmail.com	
Hot Dog BBQ	Terryn Naumann	tnaumann@shaw.ca	604-417-6473
Linens	Elizabeth Knox	elizabethknox@telus.net	604-228-0239

